Regular Session




              November 16, 2020
The members of Hubbard City Council met in regular session on Monday, November 16, 2020, in council chambers with President William Williams presiding. Approximately 11 people were in attendance. 
Roll Call

B. Viele     R. Zambrini     M. Toda     M. Kerr     R. Hallapy     J. Crowe 
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to excuse any absent officials.

Mr. Williams- As I stated in caucus, Mr. Mogg contacted me earlier today and he said he wouldn’t be able to make it this evening.
There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the minutes of the November 2, 2020 regular session, November 6, and November 13, 2020 special session, as presented to council. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.
COMMUNICATIONS
Clerk- No communications but I would like to thank Marianne Hallapy for covering the special meetings and getting the minutes done. Thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you Marianne

REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Finance- Ms. Zambrini – I have no report tonight, but I would like to thank everyone who contributed to and helped to finalize the project list for the CARES Act Funding. I know this wasn’t an easy task but working together, we did make it possible. That is all I have.
Mr. Williams- Okay 
Park & Rec-Ms. Viele –The monthly Park & Rec Board meeting will be held here in City Council Chambers Thursday, January 21, 2021 at 6:00 pm. Morris Brothers Contractors have completed the repair and upgrade of Mattinat Park pavilion’s soffit. A proposed budget for 2021 has been submitted to the Auditor’s Office. As always, the public is encouraged to attend and participate in Park and Rec meetings. Thank you
Mr. Williams- thank you
Economic Development- Mr. Mogg- Not in attendance
Mr. Williams- thank you

Planning & Zoning- Mr. Toda- No report Mr. President 
Mr. Williams- thank you

Utilities- Mr. Kerr – No report Mr. President
Mr. Williams- thank you
Streets & Sidewalks –Mr. Crowe- Yes Mr. President, the leaf pick-up program is continuing, and it will continue until we get all the leaves picked up. That is all I have thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you
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REPORTS OF STANDING COMMITTEES 
Safety- Mr. Hallapy- Members of the police department once again are participating in No Shave November. There is a fee for participating and all the monies collected will be donated to charity.
Mr. Williams- thank you

REPORTS OF SPECIAL COMMITTEES
CEMETERY BOARD- Mr. Hallapy- I believe the fence is being delayed. I think it is still five weeks out.
Mr. Williams- okay

Mr. Hallapy- Other than that, everything is good.

Mr. Williams- Good, thank you.
FIRE DISTRICT- Mr. Kerr- Thank you Mr. President, we did not meet because of Veteran’s Day being on the 11th. We will be meeting on Wednesday. I realize the fire department is busy, the electric department is busy with the wires and storms that we had. Everybody was busy. That is all I have. Thank you, Mr. President. 
Mr. Williams- thank you
REPORTS OF CITY OFFICIALS
SAFETY DIRECTOR- Lou Carsone- Thank you Mr. President, I only have one item. This Wednesday and Thursday the police department will be conducting its annual Use of Force/Deadly Force and Range Safety Policy Review as mandated by law. We do it every year about this time. It will be this coming Wednesday and Thursday. Normally, we invite everybody from City Council if they want to sit in on that. With the social distancing issues this year, that probably would not be a good Idea. That is all I have sir. Thank you 
Mr. Williams- thank you
SERVICE DIRECTOR- Mr. Livingston- Not in attendance
TREASURER- Marsha Ruha- Not in attendance
LAW DIRECTOR- Mark Villano- No report Mr. President thank you

Mr. Williams- thank you

AUDITOR- Michael Villano- Not in attendance
It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the reports of standing committees, and city officials. There were no more questions or comments on the reports. Motion passed. Vote unanimous.

Mr. Williams-We will now move on to our Mayor’s Report Mayor Kyle 
MAYOR’S REPORT
Thank you, President Williams. as Utility Chairman Kerr had mentioned, we are picking up leaves and street Crowe picking up leaves and also doing storm clean up and repair work out throughout the city. I want to thank everyone for their diligent work if anyone got called out on that. I would like to make notice that the city, to our knowledge, did not receive any power outages though a number of places in the township did. Hopefully, those folks will be able to get their power back on soon. I also want to thank council for the work on CARES Act Funding. It will definitely make an impact on the general public and employees in all departments. Myron Street Bridge will be opening this week barring any last-minute issues. We are on schedule to be renamed Hubbard 
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MAYOR’S REPORT
Veteran’s Bridge. We will hopefully, have a dedication Memorial Day weekend 2021. I have been given a number of complaints and issues over the last few months concerning Life fleet Ambulance Service. Discussions have been held trying to find the best course of action. We will work together to find a solution, whatever that may be. I want to welcome Boy Scout Troop 100. They are here today as part of their civics requirement to learn about government. On a happy note, let’s hope that things will continue, and we will be able to have this event. Unfortunately, the traditional Santa Claus is Coming to Town Parade has been canceled. The Santa house and use in conjunction with Hello Brothers has also been canceled. We have created a coop with Hubbard Schools to bring a new idea for the holidays. The Christmas Wonderland Drive-Thru. It will happen on Sunday, December 6th from 5 to 7 pm right at the Hubbard School Campus. The students and the faculty will be working together to bring Christmas joy to those who drive thru the school. Finally, they will be able to see Santa and Mrs. Claus on site at the campus as everyone stays in their cars as they drive thru Loop Road. More information will come but it is a very nice collaboration between the Hubbard Schools, the faculty, the students, the band, the famous Hubbard Eagle, our fire department, and our police department. If anyone needs any contact information, they can call the Mayor’s office 534-3090. That is all thank you.
Mr. Williams- thank you Mayor

It was moved by Ms. Viele with a second by Ms. Zambrini to accept the Mayor’s Report.

There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

UNFINISHED OR OLD BUSINESS 
MISCELLANEOUS BUSINESS
Mr. Williams- One second if I could, just a couple of things I wanted to touch on. That storm that came thru yesterday was something else. I sat most of the afternoon with my scanner next to me listening to it. I just want to put out some thank yous. Chief, Lou, if you could pass on, our guys did a wonderful job yesterday and they were busy. It didn’t just seem like it was all storm stuff. Some crazy things started happening and my compliments on that. Mr. Kerr, if you could pass on to the fire department, I don’t know how they did it, but they answered all those calls. If you could tell the Chief and the men how much we appreciate what they did yesterday. I know a lot of it was out in the township but still that is our community. It was tough and to our guys…. I seen the street department out. They were out checking all the roads. If you could pass that on to Eddie. I guess this just goes to show that money we spend every year on tree trimming pays off. We had to be one of the few communities that didn’t have an outage. Just from my family’s experience, my son in Fowler still doesn’t have power from 3:30 yesterday. My other son that lives in the township, he got his back about 10:00 this morning. I think we did a wonderful job getting through this storm and everyone that had something to do with that I just wanted to say thank you. Mayor did

Mayor-Pat Gilliland

Pat Gilliland –No I appreciate it

Mr. Williams- No thank you guys for coming out and all you do for the community. Anyone else miscellaneous? nope
PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON AGENDA ITEMS
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on our agenda items when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. No one?
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NEW BUSINESS & REQUESTS FOR LEGISLATION

Mr. Williams- we have no request for legislation
ORDINANCES & RESOLUTIONS
Ordinance 13-20 First Reading

ALLOCATING AND ENCUMBERING FUNDS FROM THE CORONAVIRUS RELIEF FUND DISTRIBUTED TO THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO AND DECLARING AN EMERGENCY.

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele to suspend the second and third readings of Ordinance 13-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Ms. Zambrini with a second by Ms. Viele that Ordinance 13-20 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

Resolution 12-20 First Reading

AUTHORIZING AN AGREEMENT BETWEEN THE CITY OF HUBBARD AND THE FRATERNAL ORDER OF POLICE TO WAIVE THE PROVISIONS OF 4117.14(G)(11)

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Kerr to suspend the second and third readings of Resolution 12-20. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

It was moved by Mr. Hallapy with a second by Mr. Kerr that Resolution 12-20 be passed as read. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion passed. Vote unanimous. 

Ordinance 14-20 First Reading

ADOPTING AN OPERATING BUDGET FOR THE CITY OF HUBBARD, OHIO, AND ESTABLISHING ANNUAL APPROPRIATIONS IN VARIOUS CITY FUNDS FOR THE 2021 FISCAL YEAR

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Ordinance 14-20 it will flow to a second reading

Resolution 13-20 First Reading

ADOPTING FINAL LINE ITEM APPROPRIATION AMENDMENTS IN THE 2020 BUDGET

Mr. Williams- Since there is no action on Resolution 13-20 it will flow to a second reading

PUBLIC ADDRESS TO CITY COUNCIL ON NON-AGENDA ITEMS 
Mr. Williams- If there is anyone who wishes to address council on non-agenda items related to city council business when recognized please step forward to the microphone and state your name and address for the record. You will have three minutes unless extended by council vote. 
Mr. Williams- Since there is no one, I would entertain a motion to adjourn.

ADJOURN 
A motion was made by Mr. Toda with a second by Ms. Viele to adjourn. There were no questions or comments on the motion. Motion carried. Vote Unanimous. 

__________________________                                __________________________
Lorrie Brown, Council Clerk 


              William Williams, President

